
Bethany Quarterly Meetings 

First Quarterly Meeting 
Sunday, June 25th   9:30AM – 11:00 AM 

 
Following through with commitments made  
as part of the CAT assessment, the Bethany  
Ad Council has scheduled the quarterly 
meeting.  Everyone is encouraged to join together 
for worship at 8:00 AM. 
 
This first meeting will introduce the various leadership groups and the current 
projects each is working on.  We will also share information gathered from 
the Worship Service listening sessions.   
 
We encourage all the members and friends of Bethany and New Hope to join 
us at these gatherings to learn about the many ways each of us can be 
involved in the growth and vitality of our Church Community. 
 

Save the date for future meetings, which will begin at 9:30 AM. 
Sunday, September 18, 2022 
Sunday, January 22 , 2023** Flex schedule pending  playoffs 
Sunday, April 16, 2023 

 

Welcome to Bethany Church 
1110 Echo Lane 

Green Bay, WI 54304 
office@bethanygreenbay.org  

 
Pastor Robb McClintock  

 pastor@bethanygreenbay.org 
 

Office: 920-494-8801  
call/text Jill at 920-217-9241   

________________________ 
 

Join Us For Worship 
8:00 AM 

Traditional Worship 
 

10:30 AM 
Contemporary Worship 

 
Wednesday Evenings 

6:00 PM  Laity Communion  
 

Online Worship & 
Connection  

Bethanygreenbay.org 
Facebook @bethanygreenbay 

 
 
 

Connect With Us  
Text “Church” to 920-315-8288 

*Text message rates apply* 
 
 

Join Our Email List  
www.bethanygreenbay.org 

Bethany 
News & Connections 

June 2022 

Love God. Love Others. Serve The World. 

  Summer Women’s Bible Study Adds New Time 
Begins Sunday, June 5

th
  

 
Sunday Mornings at 9:15 am in the Lower Lounge 

Leader: Barb Mamerow  
 

The Women’s Bible Study is adding a new date and time.   
Come join the discussion while learning about women of the Bible.   

On June 5th, the group will be learning about Elisheba, Aaron’s wife.  
Bring your coffee and  treats down to the Lower Lounge.  



Welcome To Our New Bookkeeper 

Please welcome Kristin Ahlfield who has 
been hired as the Bookkeeper for Bethany 
Church.   

Kristen most recently worked as a 
bookkeeper with the LaSalle County Auditor’s 
Office.   

She will be working with Denise Hoffman as 
she on-boards.  Kristin has recently relocated 
from Illinois with her husband, two children, 
and a dog. 

Air Conditioning Update 
 
It is now May, and we are in the middle of our fundraising campaign to help 
defray some of the $26,000 cost for the new air conditioners for our 
Fellowship Hall, Adult Lounge and senior high room.  The units have been 
installed and we can now look forward to using those areas without being 
“cooked out” by the summer heat. 

We currently have raised just over $4,000 towards this cost.  Over the past 
several years we have put off replacing certain improvements but felt the air 
conditioning was critical in keeping our facility comfortable to use.  This cost 
is over and above our normal church operating costs. 
 
We’re asking all of Bethany’s supporters to consider giving toward this 
campaign.  Of course, gifts can also come in alternative forms, such as IRA 
“QCDs” and appreciated investments as well. 
 

Thank you, Brad Witthuhn, Finance Chairperson 
 

To donate to the “Air Conditioning Fundraiser” 
1. Give online at bethanygreenbay.org/give or 
                                               scan the QR code  
2. Place your donation in the giving kiosk 
3. Send financial gift to Bethany Church 
4. Text your giving to 920-315-8288.  
 

Current total: $4,790 

 

Proverbs 22:17 
“A merry heart does 
good like medicine” 

JUNE 5, 2022  

WEAR RED TO WORSHIP 



June Birthdays 
 

3rd Maya Beyler 

5th Amber Fox 

7th  Karen Bucher 

8th  June Helnore 

9th  Robert Cerrato, Sr., Justin Korpal 

11th Sindy DeNamur 

12th  JoAnne Sannes 

13th  Charles Witthuhn, Tyler Dutkowski 

16th  Isaac Walters 

17th  Michael Wessley, Deborah Hynek, 
 Austin Wall 
 
18

th
  Susan Witthuhn, Etta Wiinamaki 

19th Tom Urquhart, Beverly Kilgore,  
 Leah Beining 
 
20th  Caitlin Green 

21st  Gordon Sannes, Jr., Nicholas  Christensen 
 

22nd  Dale Hill, Curt Beyler 

24th  Kathy Long, Alexis Felmer, Dylan Olp 

25th  Jack Moynihan, Matthew Hahn 

26th      Randy Griswold 

27th Nolan Flanagan 

28th  Emily Rey, Michaela Diederich, 
 Derek Demeuse 
 

29th  Randy Walters, Randy Giese,  
            Nevaeh Clayton 
——————————————————————-- 

Everyone Has a Birthday 
 

Your Bethany family wants to  
celebrate you on June 12!!! 

  

On the second Sunday of each month, Bethany will 
celebrate with everyone who has a birthday for the 
month. No matter if you are young or old. Come into 
Fellowship Hall to eat and celebrate.  
  

Cake or cupcakes or brownies will be provided.   
Your names will be displayed.  

(no dates or ages listed)   
  

*If you are a member of New Hope, we may not have 
your birthday. If you want your name included, 
please contact us.* 

 
 

Bethany Family 

Bethany Church offers condolences for the family of  
Mary Roever. Mary entered eternal life on Monday, 
May 2, 2022. Prayers for her daughter, Kim, and 
extended family and friends. A memorial service was 
held  at Bethany. For more information and obituary, 
you can visit… 

https://www.wichmannfuneralhomes.com/obituaries/
mary-roever 

———————————————————————- 

Celebrating Graduates  

Brian Dutkowski graduated with Honors from  
UW-Milwaukee with a Business Degree - Marketing 
Major, Journalism Minor, International Business 
Certificate.  He will be moving to Plano, TX to begin 
a career in advertising. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



Tuesday Afternoon Craft Group    
 
Do you love crafts, knitting, 
crochet, sewing, good 
conversation and snacks? 
 
Do you want to do God’s work 
and develop deeper relationships 
with your church “sisters”? 

Join the Tuesday afternoon craft 
group. Bring a craft to work on or just come for a good 
chat. We meet in the lower level lounge on Tuesdays 
from 12:30pm to 3pm. 

In June we will be cutting flannel to make diapers for 
Midwest Mission Distribution Center. If you know how 
to use a scissors you are qualified. See you there. 

———————————————————————- 

Rummage Sale Updates  
& Thank You’s  

 

Thank you to everyone who donated and volunteered 
for the rummage sale held in April. It was a great 
success. We brought in over $1300.  
 
$600 went to Midwest Mission Distribution Center for 
food to be sent to Ukraine.  
The rest went to United Methodist Women (Renamed 
United Women in Faith). This money will go to 
undesignated giving for missions involving women and 
children throughout the world. You have changed the 
world just by cleaning out your closets. 
Congratulations. Lets do it all over again in October. 
 
Thank you so much to Kwik Trip, store #365 at  
2498 Lineville, Green Bay and Julie Lundkvuist for 
providing take-out containers and cups to be used for 
Fellowship Time and Cookie Fest. This donation is 
most appreciated. 
 
Big Thank you to Ashwaubenon Lanes for providing 
pizzas for lunch for the Rummage Sale workers!! 

——————————————————————— 

Serving Lunch At The New 
Community Shelter  

 
Volunteers are needed serve lunch at  

The New Community Shelter 
Bethany will be serving lunch on Saturday June 11 

  
Please call/ text  

Linda Habeck at  
920-336-0999  

Sign up for any month.  
  

Thank you for serving 
as Jesus did!  

 

 
 

Bethany VBS 
August 8-11, 2022 

 

Dinner served from 
5:30pm-6:00pm 

 

For All Ages  
Begins at 6:00pm 

 
Leaders and helpers are needed for  

kids programming: 
Setting up, crafts, science, recreation, missions, 

snacks 
 

Leaders and helpers are needed for  
adult programming: 

Ideas include: bike rides, Biblical study of wine, 
book club, cooking class, computer class,  

or more ideas welcome!  
 

Update: Cornhole tournament is on!   
Get a friend to play with or against!  

To sign up - Call or email  
 

Registration for VBS coming soon!!  
Please contact Jill call or text 920-217-9241 or 

office@bethanygreenbay.org 
 

Jill is also looking for few leaders who can help with 
the behind the scenes planning and leading.  

Thank You To Sunday School 
Teachers and Helpers 

Thank you to all our teachers and helpers!   
We are truly blessed to have so many wonderful 
people leading our youngest believers.   
Thank you to all the parents and grandparents 
who brought your child(ren) to Sunday School and 
Confirmation!  We had over  25 people in Sunday 
School each week!    
We look forward to seeing you at VBS in August!  
 
 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

29    Noisy Coin Collection 
  

8:00 AM Online & In Building 
   Traditional Worship  
 
9:00 AM Food & Connection FH  
 
10:30 AM Online & In Building 
  Contemporary Worship 
     
 

30 
 
  
  
Memorial 
Day  
 
Office  
Closed 

31 
  
 
12:30 PM 
Prayer Shawl - LL 
 
6:30 PM  
Women’s  
Emmaus- Z 
 
8:00 PM 
Men’s Emmaus -Z 

1 
 
 
6:00 PM  
Worship Rewind 
 
6:00 PM   
Communion 
 
6:30 PM Emmaus 
7:30 PM Praise Team 

2 
 
9:00 AM 
Men’s Coffee  
 
10:00 AM 
Women of the 
Bible 
 
6:30 PM 
Pastor Cast 

 

3 
  

4 
 
 
 

5    Communion & Pentecost 
 
  

8:00 AM Online & In Building 
   Traditional Worship 
 
9:00 AM Food & Connection FH 
9:15 AM Women of the Bible  LL 

 
10:30 AM Online & In Building 
  Contemporary Worship 
  

6 
  
 
 
 
  
7:00 PM 
Mark –
Zoom 

7 
 
12:30 PM 
Prayer Shawl - LL 
 
 

 
6:30 PM 
Women’s  
Emmaus- Z 
 
 
8:00 PM 
Men’s Emmaus-Z 

8 
 
 

 
 
6:00 PM  
Worship Rewind 
 

6:00 PM Communion 
 
6:30 PM Emmaus 
7:30 PM Praise Team 

9 
 
9:00 AM 
Men’s Coffee  
 

10:00 AM 
Women of the 
Bible 
11:30 AM  
Potluck Lunch  
 
6:30 PM 
Pastor Cast 

10 
  
WI 
Annual 
Confer-
ence 

11 
 

10-12:00P 
Serve Lunch 
at  New  
Community 
Shelter 
 
Wisconsin 
Annual  
Conference 

12      
8:00 AM Online & In Building 
   Traditional Worship  
 
9:00 AM Food & Connection FH 
9:15 AM Women of the Bible  LL 
 
10:30 AM Online & In Building 
  Contemporary Worship 
 
Wisconsin Annual Conference  

13 
   
 
6:00 PM 
Worship  
 
7:00 PM 
Mark –
Zoom 

14 
 
12:30 PM 
Prayer Shawl - LL 
 
6:30 PM 
Women’s  
Emmaus- Z 
 
8:00 PM 
Men’s Emmaus -Z 

15 
  
6:00 PM  
Worship Rewind 
 
6:00 PM Communion 
 
6:30 PM Emmaus 
7:30 PM Praise Team 
 

16 
 

9:00 AM 
Men’s Coffee  
 

10:00 AM 
Women of the 
Bible 
 
6:30 PM 
Women’s  
Emmaus- Z 

17 
  
 
 

18 
 

19            Father’s Day 
  
8:00 AM Online & In Building 
  Traditional Worship  
 
9:00 AM Food & Connection FH 
9:15 AM Women of the Bible  LL 
 
10:30 AM Online & In Building 
   Contemporary Worship 

20 
  
  
*Article 
Deadline 
  
6:30 PM 
Scouts 

 
7:00 PM 
Mark –
Zoom 

21 
  
12:30 PM 
Prayer Shawl -LL 
 
5:15PM Finance 
 
6:30 PM 
Ad. Council 
 
6:30 PM  
Women’s  
Emmaus- Z 
 
8:00 PM 
Men’s Emmaus - Z 

22 
  
 
6:00 PM  
Worship Rewind 
 
6:00 PM Communion 
 
6:30 PM Emmaus 
7:30 PM Praise Team 

23 
 
9:00 AM 
Men’s Coffee  
 

10:00 AM 
Women of the 
Bible 
 

6:30 PM 
Pastor Cast 

24 25 
  
 

26 
  

8:00AM Online & In Building 
 Traditional Worship 
  
9:00 AM Food & Connection FH 
 
9:30 AM -11:00 AM   
Quarterly  
Congregational Meeting  
 

27 
  

28 
 
 
12:30 PM 
Prayer Shawl -LL 
  
6:30 PM Women’s 
Emmaus- Z 
 
8:00 PM 
Men’s Emmaus - Z 

30 
 
 
6:00 PM  
Worship Rewind 
 
6:00 PM Communion 
 
6:30 PM Emmaus 
7:30 PM Praise Team 

1  July  
 

9:00 AM 
Men’s Coffee  
  
10:00 AM 
Women of the 
Bible 
  
6:30 PM 
Pastor Cast 

2 
  
  
  
 

3 

Bethany Church June Calendar 2022 
For updates to this calendar please call 920-494-8801 or email office@bethanygreenbay.org 

 Visit us at www.bethanygreenbay.org & Facebook @bethanygreenbay 



I’ve been blessed this month to see God’s handiwork in 
our missions and I’d like to share that with you. 

Firstly, half of the revenues from the rummage sale 
were directed to Missions.  These funds weren’t 
earmarked for any particular mission but not by 
coincidence, the Midwest Mission Distribution Center 
put out an appeal for volunteers to assemble meal 
packets for the Ukrainian refugees and requested 
monetary donations for the supplies.  Every dollar 
donated provided six meals.  Bethany’s rummage 
sale resulted in $600 for missions and that 
translated to 3,600 meals and that was our part 
(actually your part) of the 48,000 meals that shipped 
out from MMDC’s leading dock last week.  God is 
good! 
 
Secondly, Mary and I volunteer to help make and serve 
the monthly (second Saturday of the month) luncheon 
meal at the NEW Shelter.  The regular meal we provide 
is grilled cheese sandwiches and tomato soup but this 
week, soup was out and pork & beans were in.  We 
made our usual number of sandwiches, provided the 
regular number of bananas, potato chips, pickles and 
desert treats.  Nothing out of the ordinary except for the 
line of folks to be fed that just kept coming.   
 
In addition to those we served, we also provided @ 
100 meals to go.  Here’s the remarkable.  The last man 
to be served arrived just as the line was closing and he 
received: the last sandwich, the last banana, the last 
two pickles, and the last cupcake desert.  I’ve never 
seen that happen before but it sure had a loaves and 
fishes feeling to it. 
Lastly, in talking with the shelter’s meal director we 

Clean Up Day At Bethany  

 

learned that with the seasonal closing of St. John’s 
Homeless Shelter as well as some cut backs in school 
lunch programs, they’re now feeding around 300 
suppers nightly.   
 

New Community Shelter is the  
Mission Outreach for June & July  

 
Rightly so then, we’re designating the NEW Shelter as 
our monthly mission for both June and July.  Your 
financial gifts will help ease the burden for the 
additional meals in July and August.   
 
Ways you can donate to the New Shelter. 

1. Give online at bethanygreenbay.org/give  
2. Place your donation in the giving kiosk 
3. Send financial gift to Bethany Church 

       4. Text your giving to 920-315-8288.  
                 Mark all giving as “New Shelter” 
 
Thank you. 
Ron Vinger 
 
 
 
. 

Outreach To Our Neighbors And Ukraine Refugees 

Thank you to Mike  Mason, 
Jim Gane, Chris Connery, 
Paula Nault,  and Lana  
Balliett for spring cleaning 
around the Church grounds.   
 
 
We also thank  Marty  Martell, 
and Jim Gane for mowing the 
lawn throughout the summer.    
 
Thank you to Ron and Mary 
Vinger for planting  the tulips in 
the front gardens.   
 


